Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee

May 12, 2010

Bibb Graves Conference Room

The Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee (SPBS) meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Chair Brenda Webb.  The following committee members were present:  Mr. Ben Baker, Mr. Mark Linder, Dr. Anna Lott, Mr. David Shields, Dr. Steve Smith, Dr. John Thornell, and Dr. Kristy Van Rensselaer.  Absentees were:  Dr. Kerry Gatlin, Ms. Martha Hickman, Ms. Tera Kirkman, Dr. Andrew Luna, Dr. Alan Medders, Ms. Lynn Underwood, and Mr. Daniel Wagner.  Other attendees were:   Ms. Donna Tipps.
Due to a time constraint, Dr. Webb suggested that the order of the agenda should be flexible in order to discuss time sensitive issues.  Dr. Van Rensselaer made a motion to approve the agenda with the noted flexibility.  Mr. Baker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Dr. Lott made the motion to approve the April 20 minutes.  Mr. Baker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

New Business
Mr. Baker distributed an updated handout concerning additional scholarship funding needs for academic, leadership, and transfer scholarships.  An additional $389,000 is needed to meet academic commitments that are already committed for 2010-2011.  This is an increase of 9,000 from $380,000 previously requested.  Mr. Baker made a motion to present funding needs for discussion and to approve the additional funding request.  Dr. Van Rensselaer seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  An increase of $230,000 is needed for leadership scholarships and $75,000 is needed for transfer scholarships.  Mr. Baker also distributed an Excellence Scholarship brochure to the committee.  This was an information item for the committee.  The brochure outlines the conditions and requirements for students.  Mr. Baker pointed out that there is no cap for these scholarships.  Concern was expressed by the committee about the no cap and the low GPA that is required.  Mr. Baker noted that it will be proposed in Fall 2011 that the high school GPA be raised to 3.25 and the transfer GPA may also be raised.  He also noted that policies and commitments are in place and that funds are needed to meet these commitments.  For leadership scholarships, a proposal will be made to raise the GPA from 2.75 to 3.0 and the ACT score from 18 to 20.   A budget amount can be set on leadership scholarships but academic and transfer scholarships are open scholarships.  The leaderships request of $230,000 is made up of $200,000 plus a lion match expense.  Scholarships in lion match have specific criteria.  Mr. Smith noted that he has not been able to get the lion match expense in the budget.  The additional $9,000 will be added to the Fixed Cost Increases and Other Requests for FY 2010-2011 list.
Dr. Thornell brought before the committee an email savings plan for endorsement.  The plan would provide approximately $100,000 in savings.  The proposal has been brought before the SGA, Executive Council and the Technology Committee.  The new plan will provide enormous storage capabilities, better security, and will have a budgetary impact.  He noted that there would be lifetime email portals.  After discussion, Dr. Thornell made a motion to endorse the email savings plan as a budgetary item.  Dr. Van Rensselaer seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  The email savings plan will be added to the Fixed Costs and Other Requests list.
Dr. Thornell presented to the committee a budget request for Weekend Campus Conferences.  Two are scheduled in the future (one for English and one for Entertainment Industry).  Dr. Thornell is requesting that $2,000 be placed on the Fixed Costs and Other Requests list.  By consensus of the committee, the request will be added to the list for consideration for later prioritization.

Dr. Thornell and Mr. Shields requested that $15,000 be placed on the Fixed Cost and Requests list for consideration for the Honors and Awards Convocation.  There is one ceremony per year.  Dr. Thornell noted that the convocation is a university function and should be funded centrally.  The request for $15,000 will be placed on the list for consideration.
The committee then turned its attention to early scholar issues which relate to summer school enrollment.  Dr. Thornell noted that early scholars can take up to two courses and only pay for one hour which provides no revenue for the University.  The University also has the expense of paying instructors 10% of their salary.  Dr. Thornell suggested that early scholar students pay 50% of tuition.  It was noted that the problem needs to be resolved between now and next summer.  After discussion, the matter was tabled until a later date.

Old Business
Chair Webb distributed two handouts concerning the Master Plan.  Dr. Lott noted concern that the Women’s Center was omitted.  Chair Webb noted that the omission would be articulated.  Dr. Smith expressed concern for parking.  The handout p. 2.14 addresses the parking problem.  Also, Mr. Shields noted that two floors in the downtown parking deck can be used. Freshmen will park there and take a shuttle to campus.  Dr. Lott noted that Coby Hall was on one map and not on the other one.  It was noted that Coby Hall will be relocated.  This was an information item for the committee.

Dr. Smith distributed a UNA Analysis of PACT Tuition Restrictions on Revenue Realized handout.  This was an information item for the committee.

Dr. Smith distributed as an information item a handout concerning Troy University.  Troy University will raise tuition and fees 19% in the fall. 
Dr. Smith also distributed an updated Fixed Cost Increases and Other Requests for FY 2010-2011 list to the committee.  Approximately $1.9 million is requested.  Dr. Smith requested that the committee review their areas and requests.

Dr. Smith noted that the Scholarship Committee had discussed funding other schools are receiving.  He distributed a handout outlining funding for other universities for the committee to review.  

Other
There will be a called meeting before the June board meeting.  Chair Webb will email the committee a date at a later time.

By consensus of the committee, the meeting was adjourned to attend a press conference with Senator Roger Bedford at Rogers Hall at 4:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Westmoreland

